
Nursery Coordinator Needed – The worship committee is looking for someone to 

be the nursery coordinator. This person would be in charge of general oversight of 

the nursery, including setting up the monthly volunteer schedule, making sure 

volunteers show up for their day and overseeing the cleanliness of the nursery/toys. 

If you would like to help fill this need, please let Lynn or Desiree know. 

Grace Place Food Pantry Needs – There are a number of grocery bags left over 

from one of our SERVE worksites that we would like to fill and send back to Grace 

Place. The bags are placed by the member boxes. Feel free to take one or more bags 

and fill it up with any non-perishable grocery items (peanut butter, canned 

vegetables, canned fruits, cereal, soups, etc). Please bring them back to church next 

Sunday so that we can drop them off at Grace Place. 

 

*Upcoming Dates to Remember: 

Pastor Greg & Kay’s Vacation – Pastor Greg and Kay will be on vacation from 

June 24th to July 15th. For pulpit supply, Elder Roeland Stoker will lead the June 

30th service, Darius Nelsen on July 7th, and Pastor Todd Hilkemann on July 14th.  

SERVE 2024 – Our youth group will be attending SERVE this year in Sioux Falls, 

South Dakota from July 20th to July 27th. We will have 6 young men attending with 

leader Roeland Stoker. We will have our SERVE commissioning service on July 

14th. Please keep the youth and leaders in your prayers as they prepare for this 

mission trip! 

 

*Prayer Requests: 

• Our Resonate Global missionary family the Sytsma’s who are in 

Uganda and for our Haiti missionaries, the Gryglewicz’s who are 

currently ministering to Haitian communities in Florida.  

• For Stephenville Christian School and all other schools in our area. 

For the health and safety of the faculty and students over the summer 

months and for the staff as they prepare for the next school year.  

• Praise for an amazing week of service at SERVE Stephenville last 

week. 

• For the 6 male youth and leader Roeland Stoker as they prepare to go 

to SERVE in Sioux Falls, South Dakota next month. 

• For Margreet Osinga’s sister Anja Kooi who is battling cancer. 

• For our couples who are expecting the birth of a child in the next 

year: Heather and Lance Abaya, JoEllen and Justin Taylor, and Janna 

and Chantz Williamson. 

• A hedge of protection for the SCRC council and congregation.  

• All those who are sick or having ailments with their bodies in our 

congregation. 
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Pastor Greg Dyk 

Sunday June 23, 2024 



Sunday Morning Service 

Prelude 

Welcome and Announcements 

Call to Worship: Kinsley Thiebaud 

*God’s Greeting 

*Songs of Praise: “How Lovely Is Your Dwelling” LUYH 507 (1,3)  

                             “I Love Your Church, O Lord” LUYH 247 (1-3) 

*Mutual Greeting 

Congregational Prayer 

Song: “Ancient Words” LUYH 762 (1-2) 

Scripture: Galatians 5:1, 13-26 

Message: “Standing Firm” 

We Come to the Table of Our Lord 

*Apostles Creed 

*Song: “Beneath the Cross” LUYH 825 (1-3) 

We Celebrate Life in Christ at the Table of our Lord 

We Give Thanks to God with Our Offering: General Fund & Brady Miller 

Benefit 

Song: “To God Be the Glory” LUYH 604 (1-3) 

 

*God’s Blessing 

*Sending Song: “My Friends, May You Grow in Grace” LUYH 938 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Stephenville Christian Reformed Church News 

 

 
Welcome to our fellowship, where we are gathered together as friends and family 

to worship and praise our God.  If you are visiting with us, we are glad that you are 

here! This morning, Pastor Greg will be leading the morning message from 

Galatians 5. Following morning worship, please join us for a time of fellowship 

with coffee and cookies. 

 

 

*News/Reminders: 

Monthly Capital Campaign – The June capital campaign is for the Brady Miller 

Benefit. Brady was born on March 4th and after many medical procedures, the 

doctors determined he had a very rare benign tumor known as a neuromuscular 

choristoma on his face which impacts his airway and facial bones. Brady has been 

under the care of many medical specialists including an oncologist, cardiologist, 

geneticist, endocrinologist, audiologist and an ENT specialist. This has created 

many financial setbacks for the Miller family which we hope to help them out with 

for our offering this morning. This week we received an update from Emily Miller, 

Brady's mother: "Hello everyone, we are incredibly grateful for the overwhelming 

love and support for our precious little one. Unfortunately, things didn't go as 

planned today, but we feel fortunate that Brady has an exceptional oncologist, and 

we are thankful to be back home. The news is that the neuromuscular choristoma 

(mass or tumor) in Brady's cheek is growing. This tumor has been classified as 

benign, but we've learned that even benign tumors can grow. Fortunately, it's 

growing slowly, and Brady's oncologist has outlined a plan of action. Today, we 

received medication that Brady will start taking tomorrow. If his body responds 

well to the medication, we won’t have to go for another MRI for two months."   

Sunday Cookie Duty 

     June 23: Kali Osinga 

     June 30: Shirley Osinga 

     July 7: Linda Beukeboom 

     July 14: Audrey Veldhuizen 

 

Weekly Schedule 

                    Sunday 10:30am Morning Worship  

       

     

             

             
              

 

 

 

       

     

       

 

       

                   

     

     

 

       

 

 

         

    

 

Offering Schedule 

           June 23: General Fund & Brady Miller Benefit 

           June 30: General Fund & Benevolence 

           July 7: General Fund 

           July 14: General Fund & Stephenville Christian School 

Nursery Duty 

     June 23: Jessica H. & Marlee 

     June 30: Heidi & Alex 

     July 7: Lynn & Jaclyn 

     July 14: Shawna & Henry 


